July 5, 2000

COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

Of the Common Council of the City of Phillips at a regular meeting held in the council room on July 5, 2000.

Mayor Corcilius called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. Council members present as listed below. Mr. Belan, absent.

1st Aldermanic District


Joe Perkins

2nd Aldermanic District


Patti Wenzel and Leon Namtzu

3rd Aldermanic District 


Bill McBain and Dorothy Hanish

City Attorney



Gregg A. Bilz

Clerk/Treasurer



Lee V. Lamoreaux

Visitors present: John Pelton, Kevin Krysinski, Michelle Rapacz, Grace Kielsmeier, Marvel Cole, and Henry Shepherd, Jr.

Kevin Krysinski, CPA, answered questions related to council interest in a proposal to deregulate the sewer utility from Public Service Commission regulatory functions. Mr. Krysinski stated that the P.S.C. regulated increase in sewer rates would not go into effect until the Phosphorus Removal Project is completed. Utility water-sewer customers would not benefit from this Project, until after Project completion. Mr. Krysinski will contact the Department of Administration on the status of the Clean Water Fund application, and the P.S.C. on procedures related to sewer utility deregulation.

D.P.W. StarOba attended the

meeting at 6:28 PM.

Police Chief Moore attended

the meeting at 6:40 PM.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mr. McBain granting permission to the Muscular Dystrophy Association to utilize the hall on July 18 and July 19, 2000, for a fund raising activity. No charge. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mr. Namtzu granting permission to Jim Kramer to utilize the hall for a wedding reception and dance on September 30, 2000 with a fee of $250.00. Carried.

Motion by Mr. McBain, seconded by Mrs. Wenzel granting permission to Ray Kangas to utilize the hall for a Gun Show/Sports Show on November , 4 and 5, 2000 with a fee of $750.00. Carried.

Motion by Mr. McBain, seconded by Mr. Perkins to contract with Lane Tank Company, Inc., of Mosinee, Wisconsin, for the cleaning, inspecting, nd disinfecting of water storage tanks for a contract price of $2,400.00 and authorize Mayor Corcilius to sign the contract. Carried.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mr. McBain to accept the minutes of council meetings held in June, 2000. Carried.

Council members instructed Clerk/Treasurer Lamoreaux to advertise for bids the Tree Inventory and Tree Management Project, related to the tree planting, grant funded Project in the City of Phillips. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mr McBain to pay invoices as reviewed, in the total amount of $75,556.50, with the exception of check number 43159, in the amount of $10,000.00. Carried.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mr. McBain to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at  8:00 PM.

Attest:        Lee V. Lamoreaux           


Approved:    Keith A. Corcilius




Clerk/Treasurer





  Mayor

